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PRAYER AT THE FONT 

 

The first Sunday of each month, Pastor Aalgaard will be at the baptismal font during the time of communion 
distribution.  You are invited to meet him there for a blessing or short prayer.  Please use the side aisles to help 
with traffic flow during communion distribution. 

Welcoming Our New Intern 

 

Dear friends in Christ,  

Interns moving out and moving in is emotional whiplash for me, and for many in our congregation, I’m sure. We spent 
a year with Donna and Mike, growing together in the community Jesus creates throughout our congregation. We are 
grateful for the time we spent. We blessed one another as they transitioned away from Grace. This year we planned 
better for the in-between time, so that we can more easily be ready for Intern Wayne and Janet Shipman’s arrival. In 

other words, it was nice to have several days of down time between our interns. 

It’s important for all of us to start our relationship with the Shipman’s well. Here are a few tips I’d like to share, and I 

hope you take them to heart: 

1. Intern Wayne is primarily a student, likely trying out some pastoral roles for the first time. Your role in his 

learning is to primarily be a sign of grace. 

2. You will probably need to remind them your name often at first. 

3. Please do your part to encourage Intern Wayne to really be off on his day off. 

4. Please help the Shipmans know the good that God is doing through our ministries and beyond. 

5. Unless he says otherwise, please use “Intern Wayne” or “Pastoral Intern Wayne” when addressing him. 

6. You will notice that Intern Wayne’s duties will change and deepen over time, where he will have more leadership 

and eventually a more active preaching schedule. Be an encouragement to him! 

I’m glad to have the duties of supervisor. These relationships are opportunities for me to continue to reflect on my own 

calling, the purpose and intent of my work, and I come away always with gratitude. 

My days off in September: Sep 2nd (holiday), Sep 3rd (comp. day off), Sep 10, Sep 17. Cluster retreat (Pastor and 

Intern) Sep 24-26. 

Together! Pastor James Aalgaard 



 

 

Faith Formation Teachers Needed 

 

Are you a storyteller?  Have you wondered about a way to share your faith with others?  Does a child’s giggle bring 
joy to your heart? Have you ever wondered what it might be like to lead a small group?  Faith Formation on Sunday 
Mornings is a wonderful opportunity to try something new, or continue something you have enjoyed doing.  Our 1st – 
6th graders will be in class together using some wonderful curriculum designed specifically for a multi-age 
classroom, the youth team is looking for teachers to share their faith, leading this great group in bible exploration and 
looking at how to apply God’s truths to their lives.  Please consider signing to teach 1 or more classes during this fall 
quarter.  You will be a blessing to our elementary age youth and I guarantee you will be blessed as well.  Please 
contact Dawn Aalgaard 541-212-6619 with any questions.  Signup sheets are on the bulletin board across from the 

main church office. 

FAITH FORMATION 

LIFELONG LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES 

September 9 ~ Rally Sunday! 
 Join us for worship at 10:30 a.m. led by our 

Houston Team  
 After worship we’ll share a potluck meal 
 

 

September 16 - 9:30 a.m. 
 PreK/K & 1st -6th Grade: Creation 

 Confirmation (7th-8th Grade): Confirmation Intro  
 High School: Intro  
 Adults: Saints of Grace Brunch  

September 23 - 9:30 a.m. 
 PreK/K & 1st -6th Grade: Noah’s Ark 

 Confirmation (7th-8th Grade): Beginnings  
 High School: Call Changes Everything  
 Adults: Legacy Giving Presentation  
 

September 30 - 9:30 a.m. 
 PreK/K & 1st -6th Grade: Abram’s Call 
 Confirmation (7th-8th Grade): God Births a People  
 High School: Call Changes Everything  
 Adults: Get to Know Your Hymnal  



 

 

Greetings to the Saints at Grace Lutheran Church! 
 

   By the time you read this, Janet and I will have traveled 
over 2600 miles from our Fairport NY home all the way 
to Wenatchee. We will be road-tired and saddle-sore but 
grateful for a welcoming place to live for the next twelve 

months. We are so excited to be in this community of Grace and I can’t wait to begin 
the work of being your intern. 
 

Fun Facts about Wayne and Janet 
 

♦ Three adult children: Virginia (NYC), Peter (Boston), and Olivia (Los Angeles) 
♦ We met and started our life together in New Jersey, then six years in Derry, NH and 

25+ years in Fairport, NY. 
♦ Wayne is known for his cooking but especially for his apple pies and pickles. 
♦ Janet is a licensed massage therapist in NY state, and loves to sing, play recorder, and is an accomplished 

crossword solver and gardener. 
♦ Wayne would be a budding glassblower if he did not start seminary and candidacy. 
 

   My hope is to meet and remember everyone! It will help if you tell me a little about yourself and share your “super 
power”. My “super power” is that I love talking with people. My “kryptonite” is that I have difficulty recalling names 
quickly. I pray that the Holy Spirit will help me out from time to time. Please be comfortable and call me Wayne. 
 

   It is my prayer that we will be joyous co-con-Spirit-ors in sharing and spreading the Good News. I will be listening 
and learning for all that you do and am eager to begin the work that God has called us to share. 
 

Peace Be with You, 
 

Wayne Shipman 

Romans 8:27 

From the desk of 

Intern Wayne 

 

Rally Sunday 

September 9 

 

Please join Team Houston on Sunday, September 9, during the 10:30 worship service 
as we lead worship and share experiences with you in word and song.  We had an 
amazing time at the youth gathering and look forward to sharing some of it with you! 
 

We’ll follow the service with a potluck to celebrate Rally Sunday, the traditional start 
of the Faith Formation (Sunday School) year.  The Fellowship Team will provide rolls 
and butter, as well as coffee, tea, lemonade and cold water.  The youth will set-up 
tables and chairs (outside, weather permitting).   
 

Please bring a dish as follows: 
Letters A through F please bring a main dish 

Letters G through O please bring a salad 

Letters P through Z please bring dessert 
 

The celebration will be after the second service. We are excited about this wonderful kickoff to the Fall season.   



 

 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO HELP WITH WORSHIP?  WE’VE GOT A PLACE FOR YOU! 

 

The Worship Team currently is working on the worship assistant schedules for fall/winter.  If you would like to 
participate as an usher, acolyte, communion assistant, greeter, lector, altar guild member of soundboard operator, 
please contact Denise Miller, Worship Team lead, 663-3052 

15th Sunday after 

Pentecost 

Sunday, 9/2 

 

Worship 9:00 a.m. 

16th Sunday after 

Pentecost 

Sunday, 9/9 

 

Worship 8:30 a.m. 

Worship 10:30 a.m. 

17th Sunday after 

Pentecost 

Sunday, 9/16 

 

Worship 8:30 a.m. 

Worship 10:30 a.m. 

18th Sunday after 

Pentecost 

Sunday, 9/23 

 

Worship 8:30 a.m. 

Worship 10:30 a.m. 

19th Sunday after 

Pentecost 

Sunday, 9/30 

 

5th Sunday 

All Congregational 
Worship 

Worship 10:30 a.m. 

Scripture Readings 

Deut. 4:1-2, 6-9  
Psalm 15  

James 1:17-27  
Mark 7:1-8, 14-15, 

21-23 

Scripture Readings 

Isaiah 35:4-7a  
Psalm 146  

James 2:1-17  
Mark 7:24-37 

Scripture Readings 

Isaiah 50:4-9a  
Psalm 116:1-9  
James 3:1-12  
Mark 8:27-38 

Scripture Readings 

Jeremiah 11:18-20  
Psalm 54  

James 3:13--4:3, 7-8a  
Mark 9:30-37  

Scripture Readings 

Numbers 11:4-6,  
10-16, 24-29  
Psalm 19:7-14  
James 5:13-20  
Mark 9:38-50 

Greeters 

 

Greeters 

Houston Team  
Greeters 

 

Greeters 

 

Greeters 

 

Acolyte 

Erik Olson 

Erik DuLac 

Acolytes 

Conrad and Darren 
Lake 

Acolyte 

Becca and Alex 
Henning  

Acolytes 

Evan and Kai Mueller 
Acolytes 

Virginia and Andria 
Hwang 

Altar Guild 

Hollie Olson 

Altar Guild 

JuLee Fiebelkorn 

Altar Guild 

Tami Woolsey 

Altar Guild 

Peggy Fenhaus 
Altar Guild 

JuLee Fiebelkorn 

Communion 

Assistants 

Kathy Gavin,  
Peggy Fenhaus, 
Kathy Otheim,  

Susan Hendrickson 

Communion 

Assistants 

Houston Team  

Communion 

Assistants 

Chad DuLac 
Della DuLac 

Communion 

Assistants 

Riva Morgan 

Faye DeJong 

Communion 

Assistants 

Beth Smallbeck 

Abby Reed 

Lector 

John Applegate 
Lector 

Houston Team  
Lector 

Tami Woolsey 

Lector 

Karen Zanol 
Lector 

Marilyn Abel 

Sound Technician 

Rob Salter 
Sound Technician 

Kent Heminger 
Sound Technician 

Lynn Heminger 
Sound Technician 

Mike Mueller 
Sound Technician 

Ken Machtley 

Ushers 

Dave Richardson 

Wolf Mueller 

Ushers 

Houston Team  
Ushers 

Mark Woolsey 

Erling Rivedal 

Ushers 

Barbara and Earl Tilly 

Ushers 

Tom Gausman 

Don Evenhus 

Flowers 

Jan Herman  
Flowers 

RaNita Gebers 
Flowers 

 

Flowers 

 

Flowers 

 

Please note: All worship assistants listed below are for the 10:30 service. 



 

 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

To Pastor James, members and congregation of Grace,  
We want to thank you so much for all the prayers and caring for us during this time of 
illness.  The cards were so wonderful to receive.   
Peace and blessing to all, Lolita and Don Ball    
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

I am truly blessed to be part of this family at Grace. You have made a difficult time easier with your prayers, cards, 
and phone calls. I want to thank Pastor James and Intern Donna for their hospital visits and support while Wes was in 
the hospital. You have given me and our families encouragement and comfort. I thank you all and praise God for you. 
Blessings to all,  Ruth Westby and Family 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

HATS OFF TO THE MEN & ONE GAL - WE COULD NOT HAVE DONE IT WITHOUT YOU!!  The intern team 
is very appreciative of the time, energy, strength and trucks the following men gave  moving into the intern apartment.  
Not only did they move lots of furniture, sometimes twice during the past several weeks, but it was done without 
breakage or scratches on walls.  YOU WERE AMAZING - SO THANK YOU ------ 
BOB BLACK, WOLF MUELLER, TOM REDMON, CHAD DuLAC, TORY SCHMIDT, COOPER REDMON, 
ERIK OLSON, PHIL AND DEE ANN GREGG, JIM CAULKINS AND MILT HERMAN. 

Thank you! 

We had a great turnout for the hike with Intern Donna and her 
husband Mike, in spite of the heat!  Donna and Mike have a new 
mailing address: 
 

Donna and Mike Giese 
920 East Second Street 
Litchfield, MN 55355 

donna.giese7342@gmail.com  

Dane Schmidt 9/2 Pixieanne Kalcic 9/12 Suzanne Helgerson 9/23 

Marina Heminger 9/3 Jackie Carmichael 9/12 Della DuLac 9/24 

Al Rookard 9/4 Sophie Fiebelkorn 9/13 Al Dalinkus 9/24 

Chad DuLac 9/5 John Porter 9/14 Wanda Ashcraft 9/24 

Milt Herman 9/5 Ron Koch 9/14 Della Brett 9/25 

Mike Kintner 9/6 Celia Gale 9/17 Melissa Herrick 9/26 

Bob Bartlett 9/6 Olivia Weaver 9/19 Kris Paxman 9/26 

Darren Lake 9/8 Gary Otheim 9/20 Alice Schmidtman 9/26 

Virginia Hwang 9/8 Lorraine Jarstad 9/20 Jackson Dunckel 9/28 

Jane Rivedal 9/8 James Aalgaard 9/21 Helen Morton 9/28 

Tom Redmon 9/9 Marjory Radford 9/21 Courtney Coe 9/29 

Gerri Kern 9/10 Jesson Vogt 9/22 Bill Reed 9/29 

Elsa Vogt 9/11 Linda Sinnett 9/22 Tami Woolsey 9/29 



 

 

Together at Grace 

Beginning September 12, join us on Wednesday evenings at 5:30 for our Together at Grace (T@G) Meal.  This is a 

great opportunity to share a meal and get to know one another.  Donations are accepted to help defray the cost.  

Volunteers prepare the meal each week.  A signup sheet is available if you would like to cook, or help with set up and 

clean up.  Contact Jen in the office (office@glcwen.org or 663-2189) if you have any questions. 

Fellowship Team 

We are looking forward to partnering with the Youth Team on Rally Sunday, the kickoff to the Fall season.  For more 

information about the potluck, please see page 3.  Our next special event will be Oktoberfest.  More details will be 

available later this month.  Please call Shirley (888-3505) or email at shirleyfleslie@yahoo.com if you have any 

questions, suggestions, or would like to help the Fellowship Team members. 

 

Thank you all.  Shirley Leslie, Chair, Fellowship Team 



 

 

SOCIAL CONCERNS TEAM 

Thanks to our congregation’s generous giving the Social Concerns team continues to support 10 organizations 
monthly, locally and world wide.  About half of our current monthly support goes to supporting local services for the 
homeless or those in poverty such as Powerhouse Ministry, YWCA, Lighthouse Christian Ministries, Bruce Hotel, and 
Haven of Hope. We also have been able to send donations to Lutheran World Relief to help the many areas still 
recovering from hurricanes and poverty.  Your regular giving allows our congregation to continue to share our gifts 
with those less fortunate both here in Wenatchee, and around the world. Thank You! 
 

If you are interested in learning more about what the Social Concerns Team does or are interested in joining our team, 
please come to a meeting.  We meet the first Tuesday of every month at 6:30 p.m. in the library.  
 

Save the date! “God’s work. Our hands.” Saturday & Sunday, September 8th & 9th, 2018. This day is an 
opportunity to celebrate who we are as the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America – one church, freed in Christ to 
serve and love our neighbor. 
 

Service activities offer an opportunity for us to explore one of our most basic convictions as Lutherans: that all of life 
in Jesus Christ – every act of service, in every daily calling, in every corner of life – flows freely from a living, daring 
confidence in God’s grace. 
 

Choose from three service opportunities on Saturday the 8th or Sunday the 9th: 
 

Assemble School Kits for Lutheran World Relief- Saturday, Sept 8th 9:30am Fellowship Hall 

 * All materials provided 

 * All ages and abilities welcome 
 * No skills needed! 
 * No limit to number of people 
 

2) Habitat for Humanity Build- Saturday, Sept 8th 8:00am-12:00pm South Wenatchee 

 * 12 individuals needed with building ability or skills/willingness to help 

 * Will be working on two homes 
   

3) Yard Work for Catholic Charities Client Sunday, Sept. 9th Following Potluck 1:00-3:00 (approx.) 

  * 5-7 individuals needed for light yard work, yard beautifying projects 
 * bring your gardening gloves, trimmers, or your favorite gardening tools 
  

A sign up sheet will be on the bulletin board next to the office so we have an idea of how many hands to expect! Call 
or email Annette Mueller with questions 509-607-4991 annette.muellers@gmail.com 

 

Thank You 

The Social Concerns Team 

Packing Friendship Food Drive 

This school year we will be providing food bags for students at Columbia and 
Washington Elementary Schools and Westside High School.  We will be 
starting a food drive Sunday, September 16, by handing out special bags with 
lists of food that is needed by the program.  We are asking members of the 
congregation to purchase food on the list and return the bags to church.  We 
will be blessing the food during the worship on Sunday, September 30 (although 
you may continue to bring food past that date). 

 

If you would like more information about the program  

or would like to volunteer, please contact Jen Gale at 393-8897. 



 

 

Week of 7/29 Attendance ...... (Sun) 137 & (Wed) 15 

Weekly Offering ........................................ $3,789.03  
Week of 8/5 Attendance ........ (Sun) 138 & (Wed) 14 

Weekly Offering ...................................... $12,329.28 

Week of  8/12 Attendance ....... (Sun) 159 & (Wed) 9 

Weekly Offering ........................................ $8,723.77  

Week of 8/19 Attendance ...... (Sun) 136 & (Wed) 11 

Weekly Offering ........................................ $4,478.00  
Week of 8/26 Attendance ...... (Sun) 155 & (Wed) 25 

Weekly Offering ........................................ $3,106.10  

Council Corner 

The King’s Garden 

 

The King’s Garden is excited to announce that we will now have an assistant! Miss 
Brooke Arington is joining the team and will be an excellent addition to TKG! She will 
work Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday and be available to fill in when needed as a 
substitute teacher for Tina.  
 

Our classes are full and we are eager for the first day of school Tuesday, September 4th.  
 

Throughout our school year, we’d love to do some mission projects including participating in your “Packing 
Friendship” project. Please keep us in mind if there are things that come up in which our kids may be able to serve. 
We believe we are never too little to serve the Lord and share His love with others.  
 

We’d also love for you to share your time and talents with us! Please contact me if you’d like to volunteer with us- 
we’d love to have you! 
 

Blessings, 
Tina, The King’s Garden, a ministry of Lighthouse Christian Ministries 
Tinawagner@nwi.net  
(509)670-5886 

 

1. Several Council members including Pastor met before scheduled monthly Council meeting to finalize the draft of 
a Gift Policy.  We had input from Council members this past month and have agreed on the verbiage of this 
Policy.  Members of Grace will have a chance to meet Beth Adams, Regional Consultant for the ELCA 

Foundation, in September 2018 to learn more about the purpose of this process. 

2. Dear Donna and Mike have said their goodbyes and Grace will so miss these two.  Wayne and his wife Janet will 
soon be arriving and moving into our new housing for our Intern.  Huge kudos to Jan Herman and team to get this 
all put together in a timely and fiscally responsible manner.  We are all looking forward to another great Intern 

year at Grace! 

3. To our Team Leaders.  A huge thank-you from Pastor and Council on your continuing love and efforts to make 
Grace a fabulous working community.  We also appreciate your efforts on regrouping regarding the remainder of 

the year for the 2018 budget.  You all are a blessing. 

4. Face - lift for the multi-purpose room is awesome!  Please check out this space with the new floor and paint.  
Thank-you to our volunteers and gracious people that donated their time, effort and dollars to create a space that is 

truly education friendly.  

5. Please note on your calendars.  Semi-annual 
Congregational meeting will be on September 30th.  
We only have 1 service this Sunday due to being the 
5th Sunday of the month.  This meeting will occur 

after Worship.  

2018 GLC FINANCIAL UPDATE:  (through 7/31/2018) 
$269,347     Total Income from offerings, gifts, and misc. 
$289,634     Total Operating Expenses 
$ -20,287     Shortage 



 

 

Legacy Giving Presentation 

 

Join us on Sunday, September 23, during faith formation for a presentation by Beth Adams, ELCA Regional Gift 

Planner for the Eastern Washington-Idaho Synod. Beth will explain the resources available to members who may be 

considering an estate gift or other gifts beyond pledges or plate offerings to the congregation.   

 

Regional Gift Planners help explore the variety of possibilities to give with generosity, and planning. They provide 

expertise — as well as resources, financial education and investment and endowment management services — to help 

you joyfully answer the call to boldly participate in changing the world. 

 

This Fall we will be revisiting a thought provoking 

and intuitive video series titled "Biblical 

Stewardship our Duty and Delight".  The series is 

guided by Dr. Mark Allan Powell, a Bible scholar 

and theologian, who will lead us into a clearer 

understanding of what it means to be a steward 

responding to God.  All that we have is a gift from 

God, "creator of heaven and earth".  

 

The series will start up on Sunday, October 7th and run for six consecutive Sundays.  Each lesson can stand on it's 

own, so please feel free to drop in and join us for as many Sundays as you are able.  Chad DuLac will be facilitating 

this course and it will most likely be offered in the multi-purpose room, so the acoustics should be improved.  Join us 

as we gather to better understand what "belonging to God" means, among other topics, through discussion and 

reflection.  Hope to see you there. 

Grace Lutheran Labyrinth 

 

A year ago the Labyrinth was designed and built on 

the East lawn of GLC’s grounds.  It is being  used by 

a number of individuals as a meditative prayer walk 

to awaken and to strengthen one’s Spiritual life.  

Beginning this September we want to introduce 

another aspect to the Labyrinth experience.  You are 

invited to join other interested people to explore and 

experience walking the Labyrinth in community 

with other like-minded seekers.   

 

 The September date is Tuesday September 25 at 5 

P.M.  There will be an hour block of time. We will 

begin by briefly setting forth the history and purpose 

of the Labyrinth. We will then be invited to walk the 

Labyrinth. The hour will conclude with sharing with 

one another, one’s experience of walking the 

Labyrinth. It is our hope to make this a monthly 

event on the Last Tuesday of each month.  If you have questions or comments, feel free to contact Jim Caulkins, 

coordinator, at jncbees@applecapital.net.  Thank you.   



 

 

2018 TEAM LEADERS 

 

Arts: Phil Gregg 

Building & Grounds: Phoebe Nelson 

Endowment: Inku Hwang 

Evangelism: Robin Brown 

Faith Enrichment: Jody Marquardt 
Fellowship: Shirley Leslie 
Intern: Jan Herman 

Pastoral Support: Micah Florea 
Personnel: Ernie Bentsen 

Social Concerns: Annette Mueller 
Stewardship: Melinda Johnson 

Worship: Denise Miller 
Youth: Jen Pearson-Gale 

 

2018 CHURCH COUNCIL 

 

President:  Chad DuLac 
President Elect:  Lindsay Henning 

Past President:  Bob Black  
Treasurer:  Dick Craven 

Secretary:  Colleen Smith  
Members-at-Large: Jody Marquardt 
    Shirley Leslie  
    Rebecca Lake  
    Andy Sheets 

This month’s meeting will be hosted by Stephanie 
Johnson at 10:00 a.m. on Thursday, September 27.  
Please contact Stephanie (662-9616) with any 
questions. 

PRAYER 

SHAWL 

MINISTRY 

Miriam Circle meets Tuesday, September 18, at 7:00 p.m. at 
Melanie McQuaig’s home (665-9000). 
 

 

Anna Circle will meet on Tuesday, September 11, at 10:00 a.m. 
at the church.  Martha -Ann Hames (884-0485) is this month’s 
hostess. 

Women’s 

Fellowship 

 

"Circles" are groups of women 

that meet monthly for Bible 

study and mutual support.  
 

YOU are invited to attend.  

Please contact the church office 

or the monthly host (listed at 

right) if you would  like more 

information. 

Please contact Colleen Smith 
with any prayer requests, either 

by phone at  
679-1742 or by email at 

glcprayerpartners@gmail.com.   
We welcome all prayer 

requests. 

PRAYER CHAIN 

 

THE MISSION OF GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH 

To proclaim and celebrate the gospel of Jesus Christ through word and sacraments so that a 
community of believers is created, trained, nurtured, and sent into mission. 



 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

2 3 4 5 6 7 1 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30       

September 2018 

6:30 p.m. 

Bingo 

Rally Day 

8:30 a.m. 

Worship 

 

10:30 a.m. 

Worship 

Potluck following 
worship 

 

God’s Work  
Our Hands 

 

5:30 p.m. 

Chancel Schola 

6:30 p.m. 

Senior High Youth 

 

**See below for 

Sunday Morning 

Schedule 

 

5:30 p.m. 

Chancel Schola 
 

6:30 p.m. 

Senior High Youth 

 

**See below for 

Sunday Morning 

Schedule 

 

5:30 p.m. 

Chancel Schola 
 

6:30 p.m. 

Senior High Youth 

 

8:00 p.m. 

Compline Choir 
 

9:00 p.m. 

Compline  

5th Sunday 
9:30 a.m. 

Faith Formation 

One Worship 

Service 
10:30 a.m. 

Worship 

Semi-annual meeting 
following worship 

5:30 p.m. 

Chancel Schola 

6:30 p.m. 

Senior High Youth 

7:00 p.m. 

Appleaires 

 

7:00 p.m. 

Appleaires 
 

10:30 a.m. 

Alzheimer’s 
Support Group 

 

6:00 p.m. 

Fellowship Team 

 

6:30 p.m. 

Social Concerns 
Team 

10:00 a.m. 

Anna Circle 
 

6:00 p.m. 

Youth Team 

 

7:00 p.m. 

B&G Team 

 

7:00 p.m. 

Suicide Loss  
Support Group 

11:00 a.m. 

Lectionary Study 

 

6:15 p.m. 

Bells of Grace 

 

7:30 p.m. 

Voices of Grace 

7:00 a.m.  

1st Prayer 
 

6:00 p.m. 

Middle School 
Youth 

 

7:00 p.m. 

Team Leaders 

7:00 a.m.  

1st Prayer 

 

1:00 p.m. 

Evangelism Team 

 

6:30 p.m. 

Worship Team 

 

7:00 p.m. 

Infant Loss Support 
Group 

 

7:00 a.m.  

1st Prayer 
 

8:00 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. 

Doll Club 

 

6:00 p.m. 

Middle School Youth 

 

7:00 a.m.  

1st Prayer 

 

10:00 a.m. 

Prayer Shawl 

 

7:00 p.m. 

Infant Loss  
Support Group 

10:00 a.m. 

Intern Team 

 

11:00 a.m. 

Lectionary Study 

 

4:00 p.m. 

3rd - 5th grade Youth 

 

5:30 p.m. 

T@G  Meal 
 

6:15 p.m. 

Bells of Grace 

 

7:30 p.m. 

Voices of Grace 

 

11:00 a.m. 

Lectionary Study 

 

5:30 p.m. 

T@G  Meal 
 

6:15 p.m. 

Bells of Grace 

 

7:30 p.m. 

Voices of Grace 

 

10:30 a.m. 

Alzheimer’s 
Support Group 

 

 

11:00 a.m. 

Lectionary Study 

 

5:30 p.m. 

T@G  Meal 
 

6:15 p.m. 

Bells of Grace 

 

7:30 p.m. 

Voices of Grace 

 

 

 

Newsletter  

Deadline 

 

7:00 p.m. 

Appleaires 

 

7:00 p.m. 

Compassionate 
Friends 

 

God’s Work 
Our Hands 

 

 

9:00 a.m. 

Worship 

 

8:00 p.m. 

Compline Choir 

 

9:00 p.m. 

Compline  

 

5:00 p.m. 

Labyrinth Walk 

 

6:00 p.m. 

Council 

 

8 

Sunday Morning Schedule 

(September 16 & 23) 

Worship: 8:30 & 10:30 a.m. 

Faith Formation: 9:30 a.m. 
 

5
th 
Sunday: September 29  

ONE Worship Service at 10:30 a.m. 
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GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH STAFF 

  

Pastor James Aalgaard Pastor 
pastor@glcwen.org 

 

Beth Smallbeck  Minister of Youth & Family 

youthandfamily@glcwen.org  
  

Jameson Varpness Director of Music Ministries 
music@glcwen.org 

  

Wayne Shipman Intern 

intern@glcwen.org  
 

Judy Olson Organist 
olsonjm@nwi.net 
 

Rich Smallbeck Custodian 

rsmallbeck63@gmail.com 

 

Jen Gale Office Administrator 
office@glcwen.org  
 

Roxanne Reindl Finance Manager 
finance@glcwen.org  

 

FAITH FORMATION 

Sundays at 9:30 

 

SUNDAY WORSHIP 

8:30 a.m. 

10:30 a.m. 

 

 

COMPLINE 

1st and 3rd Sundays, 9:00 p.m. 

 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS 

Tuesday- Thursday 

9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

Friday 

9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. 

 

PHONE: (509) 663-2189 

 

WEBSITE 

www.glcwen.org  


